Coastal Quilters Guild General Meeting

St. Andrews Church November 13, 2003

Susan West opened the meeting at 7:05. Diane Eardley reminded members that next years applications will be in the December Newsletter, please do not prepay without the application.

Parliamentarian: Joyce Ball held the annual election of officers. Also voted on this year were some up-date changes to the by-laws (refer to November newsletter notification- attached). Unanimous voice vote approval of the changes.

Community Quilts: Kathy Laabs announced the final project for the year will be placemats for Meals-on-Wheels, Carpenteria.

Show and Tell: Susan Halo, Patti Hunter, Kathie Cisek, Penny Odom, Sandy Hess, Jan Inouye, Toni Percival, Barbara Ortiz, Naomi Hicks, Jean Farnsworth, Paula Raymond, Michelle Barbarino, Marge Hall, Janet Berlin, Ann Thompson, Margaret Siadal, Isabel Bartolome, Paulette Ley and Dorothy Fitch, Linda Fleming, Dorothy Gibbons, Betty Shumaker, Paulette Ley, Kathie Cisek, Dorothy Fisch.

Workshops: Betty Kelley announced that there was still one place in Susan Shie's Friday class. The next workshop (In January) will be Margaret Miller.

Future Programs: Angela Moll announced that our December surprise speaker will be Earlene Fowler, who will also be selling her quilt/mystery books. Margaret Miller will be here in December.

Misc: Barbara Franklin asked that members pick up their opportunity quilt tickets to avoid postage for the guild. Also that Grant House would like to display the challenge quilts in his store, those will to participate can sign a release with her at the break.

Susan West reminded members that the December meeting usually involves some potluck goodies. Also this year the Charm square exchange will be theme fabrics. Bring prewashed 6" squares to participate.

Norah McMeeking brought word from the Museum of Natural History that they will be retiring the quilt from Fleischmann Auditorium. It will properly cleaned and stored by the Museum and available to the Guild if returned fumigated.

Pat Masterson has applications for the Ventura County Hist. Museum Juried Art Quilt Show. They are also looking for small quilts, any theme, and decoration during the show. Susan Carty has a sheet printed up for the December 6 quilt sale at 6 southern quilt stores.

Susan West asked us to think about disaster relief help this Guild to offer the SCCQG.

Joyce Ball reveled that the slate of officers had been approved for 2004.

BOM was won by Joyce Ball.

Door Prizes won by Connie Es, Diane Fout, Ursula, Lynn Manchester, Cindy Ender and Kathy Draine.

Susan Shie spoke about her art and journey as an artist.

Meeting Adjourned at 9:20

Respectfully Submitted:

Penny Odom